AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 13th day of January, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor         
                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Town Clerk Zarutskie led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Delete #   6A
CODE COMPLIANCE:   Budget Transfer
Add On # 12
 Town Processor Stipend for Town Prosecutor 
Add On # 8B
ASSESSOR:  Computer Backup

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $507,979.82 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 2 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Senior Leader Stipend Request
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 4, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to pay Debbie DeAgostine a stipend to chaperone the following overnight trips in 2010:
1. Lancaster, PA
 April 19th thru April 20th
2. Cape Cod, MA
 May 17th   thru  May 20th
3. Wildwood, NJ
 Sept. 12th  thru  Sept 16th
For a total of 11 days. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the Town has done this in the past  and the rate of $120.00 is the same as last year. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
CODE COMPLIANCE:

A.
Budget Transfer

This item was deleted from the agenda.


B.
Release of T–88 Escrow (84 Lumber)
Supervisor Booth said this project has been withdrawn from the Planning Board.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey, pending Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, confirming that this project was withdrawn, to approve the release of the 84 Lumber Company (Pierce Hardy Limited Partnership) T-88 Escrow money 
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       JANUARY 13, 2010       PAGE 2

(86-1-35.12) Landscape inspection fee in the amount of $3,000.00 and the soil and erosion control inspection fee also in the amount of $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7
ANIMAL CONTROL:
A.
T-93 Account Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 17, 2009 submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control/Shelter Supervisor to pay invoices submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the months of October 2009 in the amount of $1,778.10 and November 2009 in the amount of $607.50, totaling $2,385.60. The funds will come from the T-93 account. The balance in this account after these two invoices are paid will be $3,934.92. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Ms. Meyer’s memo stated the total charges for these services were $2,385.60 and after negotiation a total of $467.60 was saved. 
Supervisor Booth said starting Monday a new voucher procedure will take place where he will process all of the vouchers.
The Board talked about a reduction of the fees for adoption due to the amount of cats at the shelter. 
Newburgh Veterinary Hospital has received a grant and has asked the Town to participate in utilizing the funds. 
Councilwoman Greene asked to have the individual animals along with the procedure listed on the invoices. This would allow a better tracking system for the Town. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. T-94 Account Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated January 7, 2010, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control/Shelter Supervisor, to order a Tru Catch Folding Trap for the shelter at a cost of $279.99. The total amount of this purchase with the shipping is not to exceed $329.99 and the funds will come from the T-94 account. The remaining amount in this account after the deduction of $329.99 will be $93,924.46. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlement for Depot Partners L.P.

Michael Fogarty, IAO, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh came before the Board and said Depot Partners L.P. is a warehouse located on Jeannie Drive. He is in favor of this settlement based on the declining equalization rate and Empire State Appraisal’s conclusion of value, further court cost will be avoided. 
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Supervisor Booth said this reduction of assessed value is as follows:  


YEARS                                         AMOUNT


2006 and 2007                              $118,000.00


2008 and 2009                                143,000.00

TOTAL LIABILITY 


$5,136.14
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # #$-2-38.4 Depot Partners LP (Jeannie Drive), Index Numbers 2006-5590, 2007-6565,2008-7566, 2009-7255. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B. (Add on)  Computer Backup



MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to amend the motion made on September 2, 2009 to withdraw $571.30 from the Hardware Computer Reserve Fund for the purchase of two network serve servers to not exceed $571.30. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to amend the motion made on September 2, 2009 to purchase two network service servers at a cost of $571.30 to not to exceed. The motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to amend the motion made on September 2, 2009 to withdraw the quarterly subscription fee of $209.28 each from the Computer Maintenance account 1680.497 for the two software servers that are being purchased. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to obtain the services of Fred Lewis Computer for the licensing subscription of the two servers that are being purchased at a quarterly cost of $209.29. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
WATER DISTRIBUTION: Vacant Position

Supervisor Booth said in regard to William Puchalski, Water Distribution Supervisor, officially retirement starts in mid February. He is presently using his accrued time that is leaving his position open at the Water Distribution Department. Supervisor Booth said he and Councilman Woolsey are recommending changing the title that Mr. Puchalki had to Public Works Supervisor. This will bring all of the service departments under the same umbrella for a DPW Operation and this person will be the 
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coordinator for all of the service departments. Supervisor Booth said this position will be responsible for Water Distribution, Water Supply, Sewer Department and eventually Highway. This person would oversee the scheduling, payroll, vouchering and acquisitions. He said Mr. Osborne, the Town Engineer, has been overseeing the Sewer Department for several years and with the retirement of Mr. Puchalski is overseeing Water Distribution and reviewing the permits. The creation of the position will enable the Town to have better use of the Town equipment and consolidate. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked if this position would require a certificate or license for Water Distribution. 


Supervisor Booth said under Civil Service this title does not this requirement, but it is his opinion the Town should require either a license or a certificate.  

Councilman Woolsey asked if this title will allow the Town to move forward to the DPW requirements, which are Sewer, Highway, Water Distribution and Water Filtration. The person for this position has to realize that eventually he will be the Supervisor for all of these departments. 


Supervisor Booth said this title will be for a Supervisor of Public Works and DPW is the Department of Public Works. 


Councilwoman Greene asked the Town to notify the County that the Town is requiring the applicant for this position to have either a license or must be certified.


Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Taylor if there is a conflict with the Supervisor of Works overseeing the Superintendent of Highways. 


Mr. Taylor said he would have to look into this matter. 


Supervisor Booth is going to talk to the County to amend the Water Distribution Supervisor position and at that point he will be brought back to the Board. 

10.
WATER SUPPLY: Operator Contract

Mr. Osborne said CAMO Pollution presented the Town with a draft contract for Water Supply. The contract is essentially the same as their previous contract. The difference is it has a five year term. The contract is for a Chief Operator for twelve hours a week and a Supervisor Operator for sixteen hours per week at a weekly rate of $2,680.00. This is the same rate as the previous contract and will be held for two years. It subject to an increase based on the CPI index for the 

Northeast. Mr. Osborne suggested that he and Mr. Taylor should carefully review the draft before it is presented in its final form to the Board. 


Councilman Bello asked if a five year contract was the only option. 

Mr. Osborne said he did approach CAMO in regard to a three year contract. 


Councilman Piaquadio said the original contract was for one year. 


The Board Members did not agree with a five year term. 


Mr. Osborne said he will ask CAMO Pollution if they will consider a lesser term. They did discuss amending the contract as the Town has a need for additional operating personnel. CAMO is reluctant to a shorter term because they can not commit to manpower when they can not guarantee a certain term of employment.  

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       JANUARY 13, 2010       PAGE 5


Councilman Bello is reluctant to lock into a long term contract because it would limit the Town if they wanted to consider their own administrator.    


Mr. Osborne said he is going to talk to Mr. Taylor about putting the clause “elective termination by the Town” in the contract. 


Councilwoman Greene said the Town has several projects concerning water and she does not want to be locked into a five year contract. 

Supervisor Booth said that CAMO has had all of their reports on time, the Town has not any violations since CAMO Pollutions has been overseeing the operations of the Water Department and they have been responsive to emergency calls. 

Mr. Osborne said the Town has had a positive working experience with CAMO Pollution and they are Knowledgeable, experienced and they bring a level of professionalism to the Water Department. 


Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne to go over the hours for the Chief and Supervisor Operators.


Mr. Osborne said the contract reads that CAMO will provide a Supervisor Operator and Chief Operator not to exceed, but he is going to change that clause to not less than twenty eight hours per week. 

Mr. Osborne is going to talk to CAMO about a three year contract with a cancellation clause.

11.
ENGINEERING:

A.
Chadwick Lake Dam
Mr. Osborne presented three proposals with their qualification to undertake the Stearns & Wheler services required for NYSDEC dam regulations to the Board. They were from GHD located in Irvine, Cazenovia, New York, CHA, located in Albany, New York and O’Brien & Gere, located in Hawthorne, New York. He asked the Board to review them and if they have questions to come and see him. He will then ask for cost proposals.  

B.
Crossroads Sewer District – Stone Street Extension

Mr. Osborne has meet with Craig Marti, City of Newburgh Engineer, to discuss the financial consideration for including the replacement for the City’s pump station in the Town project for the Stone Street Extension. Without a specific cost estimate which would not be finalized until an evaluation of alternatives was completed, they discussed a generic approach for cost sharing. The discussion centered on two specific items as follows:
1.
Capital Costs: The capital costs include the engineering design, construction and construction inspection services. It was recommended that the cost sharing basis for the capital cost be a simple proportion of the equivalent dwelling units in each service area. An estimate based on visual inspection of the service areas shows that the Town’s proportional share should be between 45 and 55 percent.

2.
Repayment of City Share: Our initial discussion with respect to repayment of the City share centered on credits issued against the Town’s usage charges for wastewater treatment at the City plant. It was recommended that repayment be made not later than one year (4 quarters) after the completion of the project. 

Mr. Osborne asked Mr. Taylor to review this memorandum and provide him and the Board Members with his comments. If these terms are acceptable to the Town Board, and subject to approval by the City of Newburgh, he will proceed with a formal agreement.
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Councilman Woolsey asked if this system could be used to go north on 9W.

Mr. Osborne said the Stone Street extension is a simply 8 inch gravity flow system, and thus any extension up Route 9W would be impractical. 

C.
Performance Security Reduction: O’Brien Subdivision

Mr. Osborne said O’Brien Lane Subdivision’s engineer Taconic Design Engineering, has submitted a request for a reduction in the amount of their cost estimate. (See attached) Mr. Osborne said Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, inspected the site on January 7, 2010 and Mr. Benedict had conducted previous inspections of the sub-grade and foundation course. Based on 
this, Mr. Osborne is recommending a reduction of $36,266.00. The original amount was $126,530.00 and will be reduced to $90,264.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated January 7, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for a reduction in the cost estimate for the O’Brien Lane Subdivision from the original amount of $126,530.00 to $90,264.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


D.
Gidney Sewer District Sewer Rehabilitation

Mr. Osborne said the TV inspection proposal from Stearns & Wheler consisted of two line items. The first was a lump sum fee for all engineering services. The second was an allowance for the estimated number of linear feet of sewer main to be TV’d and to cut protruding services out of the camera’s way. Based on actual final field measurements, the cost of the TV subcontractor’s work was $9.954.00 versus the estimated allowance of $8,000.00. While this line item was an estimated cost, not a lump sum, or not to exceed cost, the Town Accountant has asked for specific Town Board approval for payment in excess of the $8,000.00. Mr. Osborne said there has been no increase in the engineering cost to analyze the tapes. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 8, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to pay $9,954.00 for the TV subcontractor work for the Gidney S.D. Sewer Rehabilitation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
(Add On) Town Prosecutor

Supervisor Booth suggested paying Charlene Black a stipend for her work as Assistant to the Town Prosecutor.


Councilman Piaquadio asked if this could be withheld until Executive Session.


Mark Taylor said not if the position in general is going to be discussed, but it would be permissible if the work performance of a specific employee is going to be discussed. 


Councilman Piaquadio said that this is exactly what he wished to discuss. This item was moved to the Executive Sesstion.
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13.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
A.

Mountain Ridge Development Litigation

B.

P.B.A. Contract Negotiation Proposals

C. Add On 
Processor Stipend for Town Prosecutor 
MOTION was made at 8:17 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the Mountain Ridge Development Litigation, the P.B.A. contract negotiation proposals and the Processor’s stipend for Town Prosecutor. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made at 9:31 by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve a stipend of $100.00 per week to Charlene Black to do the processing work for the Town Prosecutor, until a permanent replacement could be trained. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said no action was take on the Mountain Ridge Development Litigation or the P.B.A. Contract Negotiation Proposals
14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:33 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
